
 
 
 

Minutes of the Torbay Child Poverty Commission 
 

25 November 2013 
 

-: Present :- 
Councillor Jenny Faulkner, Councillor Ken Pritchard  and Councillor Julien Parrott, 
Michelle Kennedy (Chair), Torbay Council: Richard Williams, Director of Children’s 
Services, Julie Sharland, Strategic Housing Manager,   
 

(Also in attendance: Sue Moses notes) 

 

1.  

 

 
2. Child Poverty Commission Meeting  

 
Apologies were received from Anna Kettley Councillor Neil Bent and Sheena Leaf 
 

3. Minutes of last meeting  
 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on 16th October 2013 were checked for 
accuracy.  Amendment to be added to page 2, paragraph 1 .....poor quality..... 
 

4. Matters Arising  
 
Item 7: Interim Child Poverty Commission report:  The Commission membership to 
be added to the final report  
 

5. Work Plan  
 
The Chair asked the Commission to reflect on the recommendations within the 
‘Torbay Gains’ Child Poverty Commission draft final report. 
 
Each recommendation was considered and revisions will be included in the final 
report. 
 
 It was agreed that the Commission should reform on an annual basis (September 
2014). It will be the responsibility of The Health and Wellbeing Board to champion 
and be held accountable for any recommendations contained in the report .  The 
Torbay Gains final report is to be presented to the Health and Wellbeing Board on 
3rd December for approval and full Council 27th February 2014.  
 

6. AOB  
 
None 
 


